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Brethren and friends,  

N ovember has been an active and exciting 

month for San Jose Scottish Rite. We began 

the month with our bi-annual session of Inspector 

General Honorary and Knight Commander Court of 

Honor conferrals at Oakland Scottish Rite Center. 

Oakland has a perfect layout for such an event, and 

the degrees went smoothly. You will find the names 

of those so honored in the message of our General Secretary. 

At our stated Meeting on the following Tuesday, we honored 

Asiya Shriners, with Illustrious Potentate Wayne Heimsoth 

and several of his officers in attendance. At the Stated Meet-

ing we also welcomed some of our newly initiated 32° Scot-

tish Rite Masons into our midst, and, as usual, enjoyed a 

sumptuous feast, courtesy of our intrepid caterer Greg Don-

nellan. Our attendance is increasing, and we’d love to have 

all the members who are able be with us for our meetings 

and the dinners that follow. 

As I noted in our November issue of the Rite Word, I was 

concerned that the contributions of our members that are 

sent to the California Scottish Rite Foundation are not avail-

able to the charitable activities of our San Jose Children’s 

Language Clinic. On Saturday, November 14, I addressed 

this problem at a meeting of the Board of Directors for the 

California Foundation and was informed that it will be neces-

sary for us to appeal directly to our members to inform you 

how to make your contributions to the benefit of the San 

Jose Scottish Rite Foundation. So . . . with mixed emotions, I 

have authored a letter to our members outlining this problem 

and asking for your assistance. In the Valley of San Jose, ow-

ing to the good management policies of my predecessors, we 

have been able to function without turning directly to our 

members for assistance. With today’s economy, however, our 

investment portfolio has been drawn down danger-

ously and we have had to reduce salaries, cut our 

administrative staff, and restrict the hours of clini-

cians as well as scale back wherever possible. We 

must now reach out to our members for help. Our 

clinic does great work, but it can’t survive without 

monetary support. 

Please remember the great work of our clinic in your year-

end charitable giving. It is a good way to reduce your income 

tax obligation, and aid in the good work of our clinic. 

Our e-waste program on Saturday, November 21 was a great 

success, owing to the generosity of our members and the 

hard work of our administrative staff, there were three truck-

loads of worn-out computers, phones, televisions, and other 

electronic junk hauled away. Thank you all for your help. 

Then, on November 27th, several members of our valley 

including our Grand Master Ken Nagel, were guests at the 

annual Northern California DeMolay Convention and were 

treated royally. M. Wor. Ken delivered an inspiring address.  

It was typical DeMolay. Enthusiasm abounded, and contin-

ued (so I am told) into the wee small hours of the morning. 

The accomplishments of these young men are astounding, 

and it is encouraging to see the future of the craft in such 

good hands. 

And . . .  rounding out the month, on Monday, November 

30, we had a number of volunteers, including Herb and 

Lillian Dallas, Bob Laws, Ed Clarke, Hazel Winter, and 

Earlene LaRue, under the leadership of Sue Ramsey, in the 

center for putting up Christmas decorations. The tree is 

beautiful, the incidental decorations are spectacular, and in 

addition to some rearranging of the furniture in the Adminis-

(Continued on page 6) 
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Make your contribution to the San Jose Scottish Rite Bodies and 

have your name on the “Honor Roll”.  Your gift of $100.00 or 

more will help the San Jose Lodge of Perfection, Chapter Rose 

Croix, Council of Kadosh and Consistory reach the level neces-

sary to provide quality events for our future success.  Incremental 

gifts welcome too. 
 

2009 Honor Board 

Support Members 
 
   

THE RITE WORD 

From the Secretary’s Table: 

The Rite Word is an official publication of the Valley of San Jose, Orient of Califor-

nia of the A.A.S.R. of Freemasonry, published monthly except July and August, at 

the San Jose Scottish Rite Center, 2455 Masonic Drive, San Jose, CA 95125.  Phone # 

408-978-7483 

The Bodies of the Ancient and Accepted Scottish Rite, sitting in the Valley of San 

Jose, in the Orient of California, acknowledge and yield all allegiance to the Supreme 

Council (Mother Council of the World) of the Inspectors General, Knights Com-

mander of the House of the Temple of Solomon of the Thirty Third Degree of the 

Ancient and Accepted Scottish Rite of Freemasonry for the Southern Jurisdiction of 

the United States of America. 

Ill. William F. Stovall, 

33° P.G.M.  S.G.I.G. 

Supreme Council,  

Ancient & Accepted 

Scottish Rite                

for California 

Ill. Ronald A. Seale, 33°

Sovereign  

Grand Commander 

 Supreme Council  

A.A.S.R.  Washington, 

D.C. 

Rite Word Support for 2009 

Please add your name to the list  

The “Rite Word” is an expense primarily 

borne by the San Jose Scottish Rite Bodies 

and not the San Jose Scottish Rite Founda-

tion.  It is therefore not tax deductible as are 

contributions to the Foundation which is a 

501 (C)(3) tax  exempt organization. 

Bro. Egon Jensen 

Bro. Robert Laws 

Mrs. Mary Lou Johnson 

Bro/M Joseph Mariani 

Bro. Buck Ballard 

Bro. Egon Jensen 

Mrs. Shirley Gross 

Bro/M Joseph Mariani 

Bro. Buck Ballard 

Mrs. Jean Dutra 

Bro. Mason Peters 

Ms. Sue Jones 
 

 

 

 

We are nearing the end of another Scot-

tish Rite year.  It has definitely been in-

teresting to say the least.  New rituals; 

diminished financial capacity because of 

the economic conditions; staff changes, 

and a host of other items as well. 

San Jose Scottish Rite Bodies successfully completed their 

entry into the realm of the new Pike Rituals and demon-

strated proficiency in Long Beach in the 29th Degree and 

here in all degrees at our fall reunion where we welcomed 

three new 32° Scottish Rite Masons. 

We participated in the Honors Sessions in Oakland on No-

vember 7th at which Brothers Royce Ford and Dan 

McDaniels were elevated to the 33° and the following 

Brothers received the Honor of Knight Commander of the 

Court of Honor. 

Bro. Randy Downey 

Bro. David Driesbach 

Bro. Jack Harris 

Bro. Ken Justus 

Bro. Hal Leister 

Bro. Ben Minter 

Bro Virgilio Quina 

Congratulations to all! 

* * * * * * * * * * * * *  

Bro. Chuck Cowden will be invested with the KCCH in the 

spring of 2010 together with those others who were unable 

to attend the November ceremonies. 

* * * * * * * * * * * * *  

We have successfully weathered the economic storms of 

this last year and trust (optimistically) that most of the 

storm is now behind us. 

* * * * * * * * * * * * *  

Many of you have noticed that we are reconfiguring the 

physical layout of our offices and our facilities on the lower 

(Continued on page 3) 

Thank you 
for your 

support! 
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2009 - Lodge of Perfection 

Venerable Master Bro. Richard Fisher, 32° KCCH 408-779-4088 

Senior Warden Bro. Durward C. Ayre, 32° KCCH 408-358-6970 

Junior Warden Bro. Harold Leister, 32° 408-846-9788 

Master of Ceremonies Bro. Nick Muhlhauser, 32° 408-395-6746 

Captain of the Host Bro. Will Montoya,  32° 408-274-1137 

2009 - Chapter of Rose Croix 

Wise Master Bro. Monte Bishop, 32° 408-268-4212 

Senior Warden Bro. Bryant Day, 32° 408-266-8184 

Junior Warden Bro. John Unger, 32° 408-269-4418 

Master of Ceremonies Bro. Jack Harris, 32° 408-275-6326 

Guardian of the Temple Bro. Bud Ramsey, 32° KCCH 408-224-9431 

2009 - Council of Kadosh 

Commander Bro. Ross Fuller, 32° KCCH 408-243-4436 

1st Lt Commander Bro. Gregg Hall, 32° 408-656-2459 

2nd Lt Commander Bro. Joseph DaSilva, 32° 831-479-4381 

Marshal of Ceremonies Bro. Kerem Kapkin, 32° 831-334-4041 

Lt of the Guard Bro. John Fletcher, 32°  

2009 San Jose Consistory 

Master of Kadosh Bro. Daniel Doornbos, 32° KCCH 408-263-2165 

Prior Bro. Ken Justus, 32° 831-726-1542 

Preceptor Bro. Randy Downey, 32° 408-255-3719 

Marshal of Ceremonies Ill. Roger Bibb, 33° 408-371-0470 

Captain of the Guard Bro. Gerald Best, 32° 408-559-3102 

2009 - General Officers 

Personal Representative Ill. Robert Winter, 33° 408-848-1242 

Treasurer Bro. Royce Ford, 32° KCCH 408-294-2773 

General Secretary Bro. Robert Rowan, 32° KCCH 408-945-5941 

Prelate Bro. Gene Meyer, 32° 408-377-8580 

Almoner Bro. Herb Dallas, 32° KCCH 408-268-9472 

Orator/Librarian Ill. Maury Dunbar, 33° 408-773-9813 

Tiler Bro. Bryan Holmberg, 32° 408-813-3869 

Clinic Director Bro. Ed Clarke, 32° KCCH 650-949-2029 

Club Liason Ill. Roger Bibb, 33° 408-371-0470 

Organist Emeritus Ill. Carl Miescke, 33° 209-474-6235 

Director of Ceremonies Bro. Harold Leister, 32° 408-846-9788 

Assist. Director of Ceremonies Bro. Charles Cowden, 32° 831-685-3416 

San Jose Scottish Rite Bodies 

Ancient & Accepted Scottish Rite of Freemasonry 

Directors of the San Jose Scottish Rite Foundation 

President Ill. Robert Winter 408-848-1242 

Treasurer Bro. Royce Ford, 32° KCCH 408-294-2773 

Secretary Bro. Robert Rowan, 32° KCCH 408-945-5941 

Director (exp 9/30/2010) Ill. Kenneth G. Nagel, 33° 408-984-0839 

Director (exp 9/30/2010) Bro. Hal Leister 32° 408-846-9788 

Director (exp 9/30/2011) Bro. Chuck Cowden,  32° 831-685-3416 

Director (exp 9/30/2011) Bro. Richard Meyers, 32° 408-264-0277 

Director (exp 9/30/2012) Bro. Herb Dallas, 32° KCCH 408-268-9472 

Director (exp 9/30/2012) Bro.   

Venerable Master Bro. Richard Fisher, 32° KCCH 408-779-4088 

Wise Master Bro. Monte Bishop, 32° 408-268-4212 

Commander Bro. Ross Fuller, 32° KCCH 408-243-4436 

Master of Kadosh Bro. Daniel Doornbos, 32° KCCH 408-263-2165 

The Master Craftsman program will be rescheduled soon.  Watch for more info. 

level of the building.  Keep watching, because we are 

not yet finished. 

* * * * * * * * * * * * *  

The California Scottish Rite Foundation Annual 

Meeting disclosed a number of issues both legal an 

otherwise where we will be instituting some changes.  

Most will not be anything more than cosmetic in the 

form of changed paperwork which has now become 

necessary due to changes in the regulations for 501 C

(3) corporations. 

* * * * * * * * * * * * *  

The audits for the Bodies and the Foundation were 

completed and passed with flying colors so we are 

doing things correctly. 

* * * * * * * * * * * * *  

The biggest change for the year was the retirement of 

Mary Lou Johnson who worked here for 17 years and 

the impending loss of Felipe who has been with us 

for more that 12 years and is returning to Mexico to 

be with his family. 

* * * * * * * * * * * * *  

At our November Stated Meeting we confirmed the 

appointment of two new directors for the Foundation 

Bro. Herb Dallas 32° KCCH—reappointed  

Bro. Dee Ayre 32° KCCH 

Thank you in advance for your agreeing to serve. 

* * * * * * * * * * * * *  

We don’t yet know the results of our e-waste day but 

a full three truck loads left fully packed.  Thanks to all 

for helping! 

* * * * * * * * * * * * *  

Lastly for this month, we hope to see many of you at 

the Christmas party for our Clinic on Saturday. 

 

(Continued from page 2) 
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Recently, my sister sent me this story and I could not resist sharing it with you for the Christmas Season. 
Please do not make the mistake of assuming that I wrote the article.  I am not a mother of three.  -   RR 
 

Breakfast at McDonald's 

I am a mother of three (ages 14, 12, 3) and have recently completed my college degree. The last class I had to take was So-
ciology. 

The teacher was absolutely inspiring with the qualities that I wish every human being had and her last project of the term 
was called, "Smile." 

The class was asked to go out and smile at three people and document their reactions.  Since I am a very friendly person, 
and always smile at everyone and say hello anyway, I thought this would be a piece of cake, literally. 

Soon after we were assigned the project, my husband, youngest son, and I went out to McDonald's one crisp March morn-
ing which was just our way of sharing special playtime with our son. 

We were standing in line, waiting to be served, when all of a sudden everyone around us began to back away, and then 
even my husband did.  I did not move an inch and an overwhelming feeling of panic welled up inside of me as I turned to 
see why they had moved.  Standing behind me, smelling that ―dirty body smell‖ were two poor homeless men. 

As I looked down at the short gentleman, close to me, he was "smiling".  His beautiful sky blue eyes were full of God's 
Light as he searched for acceptance. 

He said, "Good day" as he counted the few coins he had been clutching. 

The second man fumbled with his hands as he stood behind his friend. I realized the second man was mentally challenged 
and the blue-eyed gentleman was his salvation. 

I held my tears as I stood there with them as the young lady at the counter asked him what they wanted. 

He said, "Coffee is all Miss" because that was all they could afford. (If they wanted to sit in the restaurant and warm up, 
they had to buy something. He just wanted to be warm). 

Then I really felt it - the compulsion was so great I almost reached out and embraced the little man with the blue eyes. 

That is when I noticed all eyes in the restaurant were set on me, judging my every action. 

I smiled and asked the young lady behind the counter to give me two more breakfast meals on a separate tray.  Then I 
walked around the corner to the table that the men had chosen as a resting spot. I put the tray on the table and laid my 
hand on the blue-eyed gentleman's cold hand. 

He looked up at me, with tears in his eyes, and said, "Thank you." 

I leaned over, began to pat his hand and said, "I did not do this for you. God is here working through me to give you 
hope." 

I started to cry as I walked away to join my husband and son. When I sat down my husband smiled at me and said, "That 
is why God gave you to me, Honey, to give me hope." 

We held hands for a moment and at that time, we knew that only because of the Grace that we had been given were we 
able to give.  We are not church goers, but we are believers. 

On my last evening of class, I returned with this story in hand and my instructor read it.  Then she looked up at me and 
said, "Can I share this?" 

I slowly nodded as she got the attention of the class. 

She began to read and that is when I knew that we as human beings and being part of God, share this need to heal people 
and to be healed. 

In my own way I had touched the people at McDonald's, my son, instructor, and every soul that shared the classroom on 
the last night I spent as a college student.  

I graduated with one of the biggest lessons I would ever learn: 

UNCONDITIONAL ACCEPTANCE.  

Love and compassion is sent to each and every person who may read this and learn to … 

LOVE PEOPLE AND USE THINGS  -   NOT LOVE THINGS AND USE PEOPLE. 
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Some pictures from our November Stated Meeting. 
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From the Clinic!!! 

A inur is a playful and endearing 5 year old girl who has been seen at the San Jose Scot-

tish Rite Childhood Language Disorders Clinic twice a week for the past year.  

Ainur’s parents first noticed delays her with speech and oral motor skills at 11 months of 

age.   She was evaluated through her healthcare provider, however they did not cover 

speech and language services.  Ainur’s preschool encouraged her mother to seek services at 

this clinic. 

When treatment began, Ainur appeared to understand language well, however she dis-

played a severe oral motor disorder and decreased sound production.  This drastically lim-

ited her ability to communicate with words and be understood by others.   Ainur has a very 

playful and gregarious personality.  She is full of life and loves to interact with people.   At 

nearly 4 years old, she was definitely showing signs that she was embarrassed and frustrated 

when not understood.  Ainur’s mother stated, ―She use to scream loudly to get her needs 

met.  This was a source of stress in our household.  She rarely screams now, which makes 

our home a more relaxing place to be.‖ 

Ainur has made amazing progress over the last year.  Her therapy has been very intensive and requires a lot of time and commit-

ment from her parents to carryover her treatment to the home setting.  When treatment was initiated, Ainur needed intensive 

oral motor exercises to work on the strength and control of her jaw, lips, cheeks and tongue.  She used approximately 10 words 

and most of her underlying speech and language weaknesses had not yet been identified.  Her oral motor and speech patterns 

were similar to that of a much younger child.  Ainur had difficulty closing her lips, controlling the movement of her jaw, protrud-

ing and retracting her lips, moving her tongue and controlling her secretions.  She had difficulty producing and coordinating the 

muscle movements necessary to make earlier developing sounds such as /p/, /b/, /m/, /d/ and /t/. 

Ainur is now speaking in sentences up to 5-6 words long.  She has made great progress with her speech sound development.   

Her mother stated, ― Ainur’s speech has significantly improved.  She can now speak in full sentences and can communicate her 

needs.‖   Ainur is also using many sound ―approximations‖ which means she may not be making the sound perfectly but it is 

close enough that she can be understood by others.   Her expressive language has grown considerably, with some of her favorites 

including ―oh right‖ and ―no way Jose.‖   Ainur’s oral motor control has continued to improve.  She is gaining control of her jaw 

movements and has improved her lip closure enough to blow a variety of whistles. 

Ainur’s mother stated that, ―The high quality of services and level of professionalism at this clinic are very rewarding.  Our family 

feels fortunate to be receiving services here.  We adopted Ainur from Kazakhstan, which was a significant financial endeavor.  

We don’t know what we would have done without these services.  It is difficult to get along in this world without being able to 

speak.‖ 

trative area, the center is in excellent condition for Christmas and the New Year. Please try to attend our December stated 

meeting and the dinner following. I guarantee a good time for all. 

Hazel and I, and the staff at the San Jose Scottish Rite Center wish everyone a blessed Christmas and a glorious and pros-

perous New Year. Please keep in touch, and remember to keep the spirit of Christmas in your heart all year long. 

 

(Continued from page 1)   
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Clinic   

   
   

 

 
  

   
   
   
   

Special Notes: 

Happy Holidays to All 

 this holiday season! 

 

Mr. Mrs. Calvin Parkhurst 

Arthur & Rosaliea Tapia 

Craig A. Skull 

Hong Nguyen 

Bro./Mrs. Robert Schmidt 

MeiPu Yang & Steven Sprouse 

Hae Jin Kim 

Chau Nguyen & Hien Doah 

All-Pro Tae Kwon Do 
 

* In Memory of: 

Bro. Bill Roberts 

By: 
Mrs. Ruth Roberts 

* In Memory of: 

Bro. Dale A. Will 

Bro. Martin E. Marshall 

Bro. Dan Wasson 33˚ 
By:   

Bro./Mrs. Robert Schmidt 

* In Memory of: 

Bro. William Morgan 

By:  
 

 

 
 

 

 

* In Memory of.. 
Bro. Dan Wasson 33˚ 

Bro. Claude Keith 32˚ KCCH 
By:  

Mary Knox Miller 

Mary Funari 

Bro./Mrs. Robert Schmidt 

Bro./Mrs. Robert Rowan 

Bro. Frank Wong 

Bro./Mrs. Jerry Boxer 

Knight & Company 

Mr./Mrs. James Zimmerman 
     

 

 

 

 

Shut-Ins 

Permanent Shut-Ins 

Foundation  

If you know  

of anyone who is 

ill, please 

 call the  

office at  

408-978-7483! 

Charles Boyd 18760 McFarland Ave., Saratoga, CA 95070-4626 408-370-9619 

Bill Nelson       
Care Center, Los Gatos Meadows, 
110 Wood Rd., Los Gatos, CA 95030-6799  

408-399-1787  

Robert Gass       
VA Nursing Home Care, Rm.258, 4951 Arroya Rd. , 
Livermore, CA 94550-9650 

 

John J. Neschen 1513 Shaw Rd.  -  San Jose, CA 95118-1362   ***** Visitors Welcome 

John Knight 3400 Paul Sweet Rd. #C-129  -  Santa Cruz, 95065-1537  

Wyatt Sawyer 14500 Fruitvale Ave. #2253  -  Saratoga 95070-6179 408-741-7306 

David Nielsen 
18642 N. Conquistador Rd.  -  Sun City West, AZ 85375-
4662 

 

Jay W. Robinson 3939 E. 52nd St. # 238  -  Odessa TX 79762-4719  

Alvin Wong 
1275 N. Fourth St.  -  San Jose, CA  
Cards to:  1163 Carolyn Ave.  San Jose, CA 95125-3223 

 

   

   

 

 

Robert Schmidt 

 

 

PO Box 1689, Sonoma, CA  95476-1689 

 

 

707-939-1412 

Howard Wright 

 

Westgate Villa 5425 Mayme Avenue, San Jose       

   CA. 95129    ( VISITORS MOST WELCOME ! ) 

Please No 
Calls 

 

Don Yeager 

 

702 S. Mary, Sunnyvale, CA 94087-1602 

 

408-720-8069 

Leroy Becker 600 Hudson Drive, Santa Clara, CA 95051-5815 

 

408-248-3199 

 

       In Memoriam… 

Bro. Walter F. Buescher 

Feb.10, 1912 - Nov.17,2009 
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From the Master of Kadosh 
 

 

Brethren, 

W hy are there 12 days of Christ-

mas and when are they? 

Christmastide is a 12-day liturgical 

period that runs from Christmas day 

through January 5. The following day is Epiphany, which 

celebrates the visit of the Magi to the infant Jesus, de-

scribed in the Bible, Matthew 2:1-12. 

The Magi, or Wise Men, were a trio of high-powered Zo-

roastrian Priest/Astrologers from Persia, who brought 

carefully chosen gifts: 

* Gold, the perennial precious metal, as a symbol of king-

ship on earth. 

* Frankincense, an aromatic resin from the Boswellia 

tree, as a symbol of priesthood. 

* Myrrh, a dark resin often used for 

embalming,as a symbol of death. 

The role of the Magi in the story is to 

validate the royal status of the infant 

Jesus, as well as to foreshadow the 

events of his life. If the Bible account 

is in any way historical, it would sug-

gest a dramatic cross-cultural, interfaith event. 

Historically, the Epiphany was the more significant feast 

day for centuries. Christmas began to emerge as a signifi-

cant feast day during the High Middle Ages, 1000 to 1300 

CE. 

Christmas was actually banned by the Puritans in England 

in 1647, during the days of the Commonwealth. When 

Charles II became king in 1660, he restored the holiday 

and its celebrations. The Puritans did the same thing in 

Boston for 22 years. 

When King George III married Charlotte of Mecklenburg

-Strelitz, in the early 1800s, she introduced him to the 

German custom of the “Christmas tree.” The Germans 

used to decorate their trees with apples, nuts, dates, pret-

zels, and paper flowers. 

The practice of gift giving is not related to the Biblical 

story of the Magi. Nor did it begin with the original Santa 

Claus persona. 

This tradition centers around a character originally known 

as “Father Christmas.” Originally Father Christmas was a 

mysterious fellow who came from somewhere in the far 

north, such as Lapland. He brought the spirit of good 

cheer during the Christmas season, in contrast to the Puri-

tan ideal of avoiding celebrations. However, Father 

Christmas did not bring or distribute gifts, not was he 

children-oriented. 

That all changed. Eventually, Father Christmas metamor-

phosed into Santa Claus, Saint Nicolas, Papa Noël, 

Weihnachtsmann, Julemanden, Babbo Natale, or one of 

many other names. And this guy is busy. So are his little 

elves, in their covert form as parents and grandparents, 

uncles and aunts. 

Christmas has become one big economic stimulus pack-

age. Is all this gift giving activity a bad thing? A lot of 

people think it misses the point. It 

makes Christmas a big commercial ex-

ercise. That’s like the Puritans, who, in 

their day, felt Christmas had become 

too much of a party. 

When I watch people shopping for their 

loved ones, I see individuals planning 

for a big moment: when the recipient 

opens the gift. They want that moment 

to be one of excitement, surprise, and joy. Sometimes it 

even works that way. It’s hard to find something wrong 

with bringing a little joy to somebody you care about. 

Another way to give is anonymously, by contributing to 

your favorite charity. Well-known and respected outfits 

like Second Harvest, The American Cancer Society, and 

Disabled American Veterans receive support from the 

general public. But Masonic charities, such as the Scot-

tish Rite Children’s Clinic, are supported almost entirely 

from members of the Masonic Fraternity, their families 

and estates. 

Our Clinic is the first, last, and only source of treatment 

for an increasing number of children in the community. 

With California mired in financial problems, school ser-

vices for problem students have been cut. As a result, 

Clinic enrollment is higher and the waiting list is longer 

than ever in history. So consider adding the Clinic to your 

Christmas list. 
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      Greetings from the East, 

       Brethren, 

O ver the recent Thanksgiving weekend, I took a few moments and reflected on what the San Jose 

Scottish Rite had to be thankful for in this past year. 

-We successfully made the change over to the new Degree rituals one of first in California to have done 

so. 

-Our degree teams have recruited enthusiastic new members. 

-We have instituted the new Ceremony of Remembrance and Renewal on Maundy Thursday. 

-The Remembrance and Renewal team was invited by the Santa Cruz Scottish Rite Club to present it in Santa Cruz.  

The evening was well attended and well received. 

-In spite of the economic turmoil of the past year, our Language Clinic has been able to continue serving children with  

language disorders at a level close to past years. 

-More and more members are taking part in the Supreme Council's Master Craftsman program. 

-Scottish Rite and Masonic education is being warmly received in the Valley of San Jose. The Nights of Instruction and Festive 

Agape Banquets were well received and more are being planned for 2010. 

-We are seeing more side-liners at the Reunions and stated meetings. 

-Our Knights of St. Andrew are growing in number. At the June Regional Reunion in Long Beach there was an outstanding 29th 

Degree. 

As the Old Year is coming to an end give some thought about how you participated in benefited from the San Jose Scottish Rite's 

2009 and activities. Then consider sharing this with your Blue Lodge brethren. 

My family and I wish the blessings of this Holiday Season on all you and your families. 

Richard M. Fisher  -  Venerable Master 

From the Venerable Master 

 

 

 SPRING 2010 REUNION  
13 Apr.2010 (Stated Meeting) Confer 4th degree after meeting and dinner. 

 27 Apr. 2010 Communicate 5th – 11th, and 13 degrees and confer 12th and 14th degrees.  
(Dinner for Scottish Rite Masons Only) 

 30 April and 1 May 2010  

Communicate 15th - 17th degrees and confer 18 degree on Friday evening. 

Communicate 19th - 28th and 31st degrees; and confer 29th, 30th, and 32nd degrees. 

 BANQUET AFTER THE DEGREES - GUESTS ARE WELCOME! 
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$15.00 per  

person 

Reservations : 
# 408-978-7483 

 

For the Lighter Side of things... 

 

There′s a man, walking down the street at 1 in the morning and he′s very 
drunk. 
    A policeman stops him and asks: Where are you going in that condition? 
    Man: II′mm on mmyy waayyy to a lectttuurre on FFreemmassonnrrry. 
    Officer: Where can you possibly get a lecture on Freemasonry at this 
time of night? 
    Man: Frromm mmyy wifffe, wwhenn I gget homme! 

December Stated Meeting 

Dinner  

Menu 

                     * Assorted Appetizers * 

             * Smoked Ham with raisin sauce 

                           * Sweet Potatoes 

                        * Sweet Corn Soufle’ 

                             * Caesar Salad 

       *Vegetarian Dish 

         * Dinner Rolls                         

           * Apple Pie 

 

“ GD Catering ” 

Greg Donnellan 

408-677-9175 

For All  

Occasions! 



Membership is always important: 
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Share your own enjoyment of Scottish Rite. 

Invite a brother to make an application. 



Future Scottish Rite Events: 

December 5, 2009 -  Council of Masters meeting — 9:00AM (all officers should attend) 

Followed by the Clinic Christmas Party from noon to 3:00 PM   

 

December  8, 2009  -  December Stated Meeting @ 6:00 PM w/ Dinner following @ 7:15 PM  

December  11, 2009  -  FRIDAY LUNCH BUNCH at Noon. Please call to make reservations. 

December 25th—Christmas Day 

Office closed from Dec 28 thru Jan 3rd. 

 

Have a Great Christmas and we will see you soon! 

 SAN  JOSE  SCOTTISH  RITE  BODIES 

 OF THE VALLEY OF SAN JOSE 

PO Box 18220 

San Jose, CA 95158-8220 

Phone: 408-978-7483 

Fax: 408-265-4578 

e-mail: mail@sanjosescottishrite.org  
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